
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

The Honorable Robert A. Dixson 
Chairman 

FEB 0 3 2016 

Local Government Advisory Commi ttee 
300 S. Main Street 
Greensburg, Kansas 67054 

Dear Mayor Dixson: 

OFFICE OF 
SOLID WASTE AND 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE 

Thank you for your letter of December 11 , 2015, to U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
Administrator Gina McCarthy submitting the Local Government Advisory Committee 's (LGAC) 
comments on the EPA ' s Management Standards fo r Hazardous Waste Pharmaceuticals proposed rule . 
Further, you discussed how important a communication strategy is in assisting the implementation of a 
final rule. 

As the EPA does with all comments received during the comment period. which closed on 
December 24, 201 5, we will evaluate and consider your input as part of our development of the fina l 
rule. Jn addition, if LGAC' s comments are not already in the docket, we will ensure that they are added. 

As part of the final rule development, the EPA will summarize and respond to major comments in the 
preamble of the rule and explain how the final rule has changed from the proposed rule based on those 
comments. Further, we will post to the final rule docket a ·' Response to Comment" document where the 
EPA responds to each comment that was received. 

Finally, we appreciate LGAC's offer to work with us in providing outreach and implementation 
assistance on the fina l rule. We fully intend to conduct outreach to the states and regulated community 
once the rule is final. Partners, such as LGAC, will help further this outreach. If you have additional 
questions regarding the pharmaceuticals proposed rule, you may contact Kri stin Fitzgerald at 703-308-
8286 or litzuerald.kri stin@epa.gov. 

~µ 
Mathy Stanislaus 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Land and Emergency Management 

Internet Address (URL) • http://www.epa.gov 
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Ms. Jill C. Duson 
Chairwoman 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

FEB 0 3 2016 

Cleaning Up Our Communities Workgroup 
10 I Pennell A venue 
Portland, Maine 04103 

Dear Ms. Duson: 

OFFICE OF 
SOLID WASTE ANO 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE 

Thank you for your letter of December 11 , 20 15, to U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
Administrator Gina McCarthy submining the Local Government Advisory Committee' s (LGAC) 
comments on the EPA 's Management Standards for Hazardous Waste Pharmaceuticals proposed rule. 
Further, you discussed how important a communication strategy is in assisti ng the implementation of a 
fina l rule. 

As the EPA does with all comments received during the comment period, which closed on 
December 24. 2015, we will evaluate and consider your input as part of our development of the final 
rule. In addition, if LG A C s comments are not already in the docket, we will ensure that they are added. 

As part of the final rule development the EPA will summarize and respond to major comments in the 
preamble of the rule and explain how the final rule has changed from the proposed rule based on those 
comments. Further, we will post to the final rule docket a "Response to Comment'' document where the 
EPA responds to each comment that was received. 

Finally. we appreciate LGAC's offer to work with us in providing outreach and implementation 
assistance on the final rule. We fully intend to conduct outreach to the states and regulated community 
once the rule is final. Partners, such as LGAC. will help further this outreach. If you have additional 
questions regarding the pharmaceuticals proposed rule. you may contact Kristin Fitzgerald at 703-308-
8286 or fitzgcrald.kristin(@.epa.gov. 

~ 
Mathy Stani us 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Land and Emergency Management 

Internet Address (URL) • http://www.epa.gov 
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